
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council meeting of 7 June 2007 

11. NEWBERY STREET – PROPOSED “NO STOPPING” RESTRICTION 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking approval to install broken yellow “no stopping” lines on 

Newbery Street for improved safety and access to Opawa School. 
 
 It was stated that the immediately affected residents and the school were unaware that the matter was 

to be discussed at this Board meeting, and as such, they should be given the opportunity to attend a 
meeting when this issue was being considered by the Board. 

 
 Members also sought from staff clarification regarding consultation procedures in relation to such 

proposals, information on the preference expressed by members for the option of a time limit parking 
restriction and details of safety audit requirements. 

 
 The Board therefore resolved to defer consideration of this matter to a later Board meeting and that 

the residents of No 12 and No 14 Newbery Street, and the Principal of the Opawa School, be notified 
accordingly. 

 
 (Note:  The meeting was adjourned at 6.10pm for a seminar on the refurbishment of the Spreydon 

Library and reconvened at 6.35pm). 
 
 


